


black lung disease in the Appalachian coal fields is worse than previously thought and impacting 
more young coal miners2 than ever before. 

While we understand that the federal rulemaking process is complex and can be time consuming, 
we also recognize the critical importance of an updated silica standard to the health and safety of 
our nation's coal miners. That is why we formally request a timely and detailed response to the 
following questions: 

l. What is the current status of a new silica standard and what, if any, progress has been
made on it over the past year?

2. What, if any, barriers exist to releasing a timely proposal?
3. What is your current anticipated timeline for the promulgation of a new silica standard?

For generations, our brave coal miners have risked their lives and health to power our nation to 
greatness. We have an obligation as a country to protect their health and welfare with 
commonsense rules and regulations, and we look forward to working with you to do just that. 

Sincerely, 

Joe Manchin III 
United States Senator 

{1)-J:>L �,�. Robert P. Caseyj; 
United States Senator 

Mark R. Warner 
United States Senator 

Sherrod Brown 
United States Senator 

JJv;t_· 
Tim Kaine 
United States Senator 

2 David J. Blackley et al., Continued Increase in Prevalence of Coal Workers' Pneumoconiosis in the United States,
1970-2017, 108 Am. J. of Pub. Health 1220, 1221 (2018). https://www.cdc.gov/niosh/updates/upd-07-20-18.html 


